Hi Peter.  Here are French and English links, respectively, for well water testing and bleach treatment.

http//www.menv.gouv.qc.ca/eau/potable/depliant/index.htm

http//www.menv.gouv.qc.ca/eau/potable/depliant/index-en.htm

In it they discuss testing for nitrites and nitrates; I don't care for doing such tests in our area since we aren't in an agricultural area, but I can't recommend against it in good faith; remember that the gov't is trying to cover as many general circumstances as possible while not burdening individuals with a lot of probably unnecessary tests, let alone alarming the public.

The info being circulated by the municipality of harrington is good; but if you want the basic tests, go for CT/CF/SF/BHAA, if you want extended tests go for test package #2 (and make sure above four tests are there).

above letters are the french acronyms

CT = total coliforms (should be less than 10 / 100mL)

CF = faecal coliforms (should be less than 1 / 100mL, ie. undetectable)

SF = faecal streptococci (should be less than 1 / 100 mL, ie. undetectable)

BHAA = aerobic and anaerobic heterotrophic bacteria -- basically, a general bacterial count (should be less than 500 / 1mL; in practice, less than 200 / 1mL is desireable)

As I recall, the municipal recommendations that Mr. Mikulec was passing around included iron (Fe), copper (Cu), lead (Pb), probably some sulphurous compounds such as H2S (rotten egg smell) though I don't remember beyond that.  If you don't have copper pipes -- for instance, my house has plastic piping, next to no contact with copper, the occasional stainless steel pipe, and contact with the cast iron parts in the pump.

However in my case I might be interested in iron and sulphur compounds since sand fill that we brought in 20 to 25 years ago was laden with iron and now has finally migrated down to our water table; the iron isn't a problem except for light amounts but is still there.  We also have a small amount of sulphur in our water.

Without trying to be alarmist  As I said during the meeting, I recommend that all test their wells at least annually, and at least annually regardless of the testing bleaching the water in the well as per the above instructions, usually once the water coming out of their well starts coming out clear (every year when we first start up the pump, our water is cloudy for a month or so, depending on how often we're up at the cottage.)  All should remember that despite having a new system etc. and having received assurances from the contractors that their water is pristine, their wells are not sealed entities and are therefore prone to the occasional airborne contamination, animals (including bugs!) falling down their wells, and the possibility of their water table being briefly contaminated by septic tank runoff or runnoff due to excessive rains (one of the problems in Walkerton was excessive rain.)

Would you pass on the information to Joan about the quote for the water testing.  I'm thinking of testing next weekend.

Also, I have uploaded and will upload information to www.malak.ca/harrington

